












































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































Commissioner Wender offered to approve payment to paper Optics in 

the amount of $256.00 with the understanding the Fayette County Park 

will reimburse us from the sell of the glasses. Commissioner Eskew 

seconded. Unanimous. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to Chris Slaughter with Steptoe 

and Johnson enclosing a sample of the personnel handbook and copies of 

various existing Fayette County personnel policies. The Commissioners 

request that these existing policies be integrated into his model 

handbook and forward a draft to be distributed to the elected county 

officials for review and comment prior to his on-site visit. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve James Perdue, 

Maintenance Supervisor 52 hours overtime. Commissioner Eskew 

seconded. All approved. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve Debbie Aliff, 

Payroll Clerk 18½ hours overtime. Commissioner Eskew seconded. All 

approved. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from St. Peters 

and Paul Catholic School requesting the use of the Memorial Building 

for their upcoming basketball games on December 13, 2004, January 10, 

February 17, and February 26, 2005. 

The Commissioners asked to hold this request until the next 

meeting. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to Okey Sizemore approving the 

request to waive the rental fee of the Oak Hill Midget Football League 

to use the Memorial Building to host the New River Conference 

Cheerleading Competition and the Oak Hill Midget League Awards 
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Banquet. 

Commissioner Wender suggested that a letter be written to Kenneth 

Roop to inform him that the Public Defender Corporation is requesting 

that he be removed as a director of the Public Defender Corporation. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve purchase of 

batteries from Bay Batteries, Inc., cost $2,028.00 for the 911 Center 

to be paid out of the 911 Fund. Commissioner Eskew seconded. All 

approved. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion that J. Dan Snead Associates 

develop specs and drawings for the access ramp for the Small Cities 

Block Grant. Commissioner Eskew seconded. All approved. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve Petitions to 

Combine or Divide and Segregate Land for Robert D. and Dinah Bailey, 

Don and Yvette Barnett, Tina E. Jessup and Jerry Neal and Paul W. Boyd 

etux as submitted by the Assessor's Office. Commissioner Eskew 

seconded. Unanimous. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the Fayette 

County Health Department informing that a notice regarding the 

shortage of the flu vaccine has been forwarded to seniors centers in 

Oak Hill, Meadow Bridge, Gauley Bridge, Ansted and Smithers. 

The Commissioners approve first half and second half payrolls for 

November. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to Alison Chambers, Director, 

Family Law Masters requesting reimbursements for rent in the amount of 

$2,025 for the month of November 2005. 

Commissioner Lopez asked that a thank-you letter be sent to the 
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Kanawha Falls Public Service District and Billy Preast for 

consideration of the press selling to Arbuckle Public Service 

District. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed an invitation from Eddie 

Young, Assessor inviting the Commission and their staff to attend a 

brief ceremony at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, October 26, 2004 at the 

Courthouse Annex Building commemorating the life and service of former 

Assessor Thomas E. Aiello. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from St. Paul 

Fire and Marine Insurance Company acknowledging receipt of a new 

claim, Claim #GPO9312807-09T003 and informing the claim has been 

assigned to Valerie Paulin for handling. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Governor 

~ Bob Wise, thanking the Commission for their application to the Small 

Cities Block Grant Program and informing the Commission that the 

request has been approved in the amount of $130,000. These funds will 

enable the Commission to assist in the construction of the Fayette 

Hills Unity Apartments. 

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that Julie Lewis tripped on 

the rug entering the courthouse 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a notice of the Opening 

of the Regional Recycling Center being held Wednesday, October 27, 

2004 at 12:00 noon. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a notice from the West 

Virginia School Boards Association announcing their fourth annual 

training program for county, municipal and board of education/county 
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schools superintendents will be held Monday, November 15, 2004 in 

Embassy Suites Hotel in Charleston. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed several correspondences 

from the Unemployment Compensation Division and the Workers' 

Compensation Commission. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed checks for 911 Fees­

Mountain Communications, LLC, amount $112.22, Metro Teleconnect 

Companies, amount $23.52, AT&T Communications of WV, amount $1,554.00, 

Granite Telecommunications LLC, amount $74.00, Z-Tel Communication, 

Inc., amount $40.00, Operating Account, amount $1,4123.96, Verizon, 

amount $35,277.15, Var-Telecom, Inc., amount $7.76, Public Service 

Commission, amount $59,686.39, Citizens Communications, Co., amount 

$63.99; WV Development Office-Gauley Bridge Colts Midget League, 

amount $3,000.00; Jail Fees-City of Oak Hill, amount $776.00, and the 

City of Mount Hope, amount $145.50; Board of Education rent, amount 

$18,333.32; reimbursement for Bridge Day Blue Grass Concert, amount 

$2,000.00; Commission (Coca-cola), amount $122.08; Refund FY 2004 

gasoline excise tax, amount $16,457.41; and Reimbursement TRIDENT 

(overtime), amount $1,701.00. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed from the Fayette County 

Animal Control/C-PAC Weekly Fees Collected for the week of October 8 

to October 14, 2004, amount $560.00 and the week of October 15 to 

October 21, 2004, amount $260.00. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Jackson and 

Kelly regarding the application of Lowell Thomas etal to Abandon a 

certain Public Road. 
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The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Stafford 

Consultants, Inc. regarding New Haven Public Service District Contract 

#13 Paint Creek/Jenkins Fork/Sunday Road on-site visit October 11, 

2004. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the Group 

Workcamps Foundation thanking the Commission and the staff of the 

Southern Appalachian Labor School for joining them in a partnership to 

serve the home repair needs of elderly, disabled, and low-income 

residents. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed an invitation from the 

Fayette County Probation Department to join them for refreshments 

October 27, from 9:00 -11:00 as they say goodbye to John (Willie) 

Parrish, Probation Officer. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a notice from the 

American Legion LaFayette Post 149 asking that they attend the 

Veterans' Appreciation Night, Thursday, November 11, 2004. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the African 

American Heritage Family Tree Museum informing the Commission they 

will be conducting its Thirteenth Annual Community Program on 

Thursday, October 21, 2004 at 5:00 p.m. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from John David, 

Chairman, with the Department of Social Science informing about the B. 

S. Degree in Public Service Administration (PSA). 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Branch 

Banking and Trust Company informing that as of September 30, 2004 the 

securities held as collateral to secure the deposits of the Fayette 
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County Commission. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed from the SunTrust Bank a 

Pledge Statement of the list of securities pledged as of September 30, 

2004. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the Fayette 

County Weatherization Program informing of the Fayette County 

Weatherization Policy Advisory Council meeting on Monday, October 25, 

2004. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed letters from the 

Secretary of State regarding campaigning during early voting, early 

voting and exist polling. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the 

Department of Revenue State Tax Department informing they reviewed the 

natural resource account of Bright William for possible appraisal 

error(s) for TY 2004. Their review indicates that a clerical error 

was made and they have provided the recommended mineral appraisal 

changes. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a remittance by the 

Assessor's Office to the State Treasurer's Office for the Courthouse 

Facilities Improvement for the month of September, amount $169.50. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the U. S. 

Department of Commerce informing that the Economic Development 

Administration (EDA) has approved a Financial Assistance Award in the 

amount not to exceed $1,477,000 in response to the application for 

Federal Assistance. The investment will consist of infrastructural 

improvements for development of Fayette County's approximately 300 
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acre mixed-use Business Park. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed the minutes of the Route 

60 Upgrade Committee for October 18, 2004. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Grigg 

Hewitt regarding the recall of Vioxx. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the 

Department of Military Affairs informing that the EMPG Grant for 

Fiscal Year 2005 was incomplete. A copy of the Grant was forwarded to 

Steve Cruikshank, OES Director too correct. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the 

Southern Conservation District thanking the Natural Resources 

Conservation Service for the meeting their field crew held with the 

Dunloup Watershed Association on September 22, 2004. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed from Region 4 Planning 

and Development Council a list of the Town and County per Capita 

Assessment for Fiscal Year 2004-2005. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a Certificate of 

Membership from the County Commissioners' Association of West Virginia 

for Fiscal Year 2004-2005. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Sheriff 

William Laird informing that Deputy John Kauff will return to work 

October 6, 2004. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Sheriff 

William Laird regarding expenditures of Local Law Enforcement Block 

Grant Funds (Project #03LL-06). 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a copy of a letter to the 
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Division of Criminal Justice Service from Sheriff William Laird 

requesting extension of Local Law Enforcement Block Grant Funds 

{Project #03LL-06). 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Gauneka­

Ruritan Club requesting the $500.00 allocation for the Fiscal Year 

2005 to supplement other funding to purchase a new scoreboard for the 

Gymnasium at the Falls View Community Center Building. The Commission 

approved. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a fax from the County 

Commissioners Association informing of their schedule for the 10 

Regional 2004 CCA Legislative Roundtable meeting. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the State 

Tax Department regarding permits that are being worked on a parcel 

belonging to Pocahontas Land Corporation (10-03-34-0001-0000-0000). 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Anthony M. 

Salvatore declining to serve as a member of the Route 19 Future land 

Use Planning Committee. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a notice of the Spring 

2005 Local Government Leadership Academy being held Saturday, April 9 

and Sunday, April 10, 2005 at the Radisson Hotel at Waterfront Place 

in Morgantown. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed an e-mail from the State 

Treasurer's Office informing the Commission that the funds due for the 

75% of the coal severance tax will be directly deposit into the bank 

account on October 19, 2004, amount $33,772.83. A copy forwarded to 

Tom Woodrum, Chief Tax Deputy. 
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The Commissioners received and reviewed an e-mail Chris Dyer , 

Housing Consultant announcing that the Fayette County Housing and 

Economic Opportunity Council are launching a Partnership with Mountain 

State University to Train Social Work Interns . 

The Commissioners received and reviewed an e - mail from Beth 

Epperson , 4-C Economic Development Authority asking that an invoice be 

sent to collect the 4- C money for Mark Ehrnschwender , FC/WVUSE 

positi on. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4 : 20 p.m . The next scheduled 

meeting is November 8, 2004 . 
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FAYETTE COUNTY COMMISSION 
SEPTEMBER 13, 2004 
COURTHOUSE 
FAYETTEVILLE, WV 25840 
MEMBERS Present: Kenneth L. Eskew, John H. Lopez, Matthew D. Wender 

The Fayette County Commission met in a regular session on this 

13th day of September 2004. 

Commissioner Eskew called the meeting to order at 9:25 a.m. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve exonerations as 

submitted by the Assessor's Office. Commissioner Eskew seconded. 

Unanimous. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve refunds to Steve 

Teets ($217.88), Tim Browning ($74.56), and Beldon Lafferty ($78.60) 

as submitted by the Assessors' office. Commissioner Lopez seconded. 

Unanimous. 

Eddie Young, Assessor asked the Commissioners what the procedure 

in getting someone to clean the County vehicles. 

Commissioner Lopez told Mr. Young that the Sheriff Department 

cleans their own vehicles. 

Mr. Young informed the Commissioners that former Assessor Tom 

Aiello had hired someone to clean the Assessor's vehicles at $25.00 

each. 

Commissioner Lopez asked what account would this be paid out of. 

Mr. Young replied the PVC account. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve for the Assessor 

to have an individual clean his vehicles at $25.00 each every other 

month, to be paid out of the PVC account. Commissioner Lopez 
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seconded. Unanimous. 

Commissioner Lopez offered a motion to approve payrolls and 

vouchers, payrolls to be released today. Commissioner Wender 

seconded. Unanimous. 

Allen Ballard, Manager of the Fayette County Memorial Building 

appeared before the Commission to present a proposal for the Fayette 

County Wall of Honor at the Memorial Building. 

Mr. Ballard told the Commissioners the plaques would be about 

2"x4". 

Commissioner Lopez asked Mr. Ballard if he feels it would be 

beneficial to get more made up than just the one for this price. Mr. 

Ballard yes. 

Commissioner thinks this is a wonderful ideal would like to see 

something done for the veterans who died. 

Commissioner Eskew suggested that this be done on volunteer 

bases. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion that the Commission give 

permission for the Soldiers and Sailors Committee to install plaques 

inside the Fayette County Memorial Building honoring all military 

veterans from World War I and II until today. The plaques would cost 

$25.00. Family members would pay for the plaques. However, at the 

end of the two-year period all excess funds collected the County will 

subsidize the cost applying a plaque for every veteran whose name has 

not been submitted. Commissioner Lopez seconded. Unanimous. 

Ms. Holly asked Carl Harris, Assistant prosecuting Attorney to 

check with the Ethic Commission to see if they would consider this. 
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Carl Harris told the Commissioners that none of the applicants 

who applied for the manager position has all the skills they are 

requesting. Mr. Harris presented the recommendation of the Committee 

for the Manager position to the Commissioners. 

Commissioner Lopez offered a motion to take the recommendation of 

the Memorial Building Committee and hire Okey Skidmore as 

Manager/Custodian of the Fayette county Memorial Building, salary 

$22,500.00 effective October 1, 2004. Commissioner Wender seconded. 

Unanimous. 

Ms. Holly presented a petition to consolidate the Deepwater 

Public Service District with and into Armstrong Public Service 

District extending water distribution lines from Armstrong to the 

Commissioners. 

Ms. Holly asked the Commissioners to take the petition as 

presented. 

Carl Harris, Assistant Prosecuting Attorney told the 

Commissioners he feels more comfortable if the Commission had a signed 

petition. 

The Commissioners asked that this be rescheduled for September 

27, 2004 unless Lynn Pollard, attorney for the Public Service District 

can come up today. 

Ms. Holly presented to the Commissioners, an Order appointing the 

Election Officials for the 2004 Presidential General Election being 

held November 2, 2004. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve and sign Order 

appointing the Election Officials to work the 2004 Presidential 
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General Election. Commissioner Lopez seconded. Unanimous. 

Commissioner Wender asked Kelvin Holliday, County Clerk to give 

dates that he wants doors unlocked to the election room. 

Angie Sleeth, Region 4 Planning and Development Council appeared 

before the Commission to present a drawdown for the New Haven Public 

Service District Water Extension-Paint Creek/Plum Orchard Water 

Extension-Contract 13, Project #01SCBG0041X in the amount of 

$125,404.85. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve and authorize the 

payment of services for a drawdown for the New Haven Public Service 

District paint Creek/Plum Orchard Water Extension Project, amount 

$125,404.85. Commissioner Lopez seconded. Unanimous. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Region 4 

.~ Planning and Development Council to be signed to Paul Raetsch Chief 

Economic Development Administration notifying him that Fayette County 

Commission is actively involved in the planning process of the Region 

4 Planning and Development Council. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve signing t~e 

letter to the Economic Development Administration. Commissioner Lopez 

seconded. Unanimous. 

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that back during the budget 

session Paul Blake, Prosecuting Attorney had requested replacing his 

office computer's system. 

Mas. Holly told the Commissioners that Mr. Blake had a vendor to 

come down and look at. Mr. Blake has advertised for bids. The bids 

are due Tuesday, September 21, 2004. 
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~ The Commissioners recessed the Commission meeting at 10:50 a.m. 
1· ""'I 

Attorney James Blankenship presented an Order vacating final 

settlement in the Estate of R. Elizabeth Morrison, Ronald G. 

Morrison, Administrator eta, btn. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion that the final settlement 

approved by the Commission on February 9, 2004 is hereby vacated, and 

Carl L. Harris, Fiduciary Commissioner, shall rule upon the claim or 

claims filed herein and conduct further proceedings herein as may be 

required. Commissioner Lopez seconded. Unanimous. 

Attorney Phil Tissue appeared before the Commission to present a 

petition for the abandonment of a street, road or way, Section 5, 

Kimberly, Fayette County, West Virginia. 

Present for this hearing were Lowell and Virginia Thomas, David 

,~ Divita, Pardee and Curtin Realty, LLC, Walter Stroud, attorney John 

Philip Melick, Carl Harris, Assistant Prosecuting Attorney. 

The Commissioners informed everyone present that this hearing is 

being recorded and asked that everyone who wishes to speak stand and 

be sworn in. {See tape filed with the folder). 

After reviewing the application and amended application and the 

objections, and the sworn testimony of Lowell Thomas, Walter Stroud 

and David Divita and several Exhibits A through E and the records as a 

whole. There were no objections to the receipt of any of this 

evidence all of which has been considered as noted. 

Carl Harris, Assistant Prosecuting Attorney asked that both 

parties submit their findings of fact to the Commission before the 

next Commission meeting. The Commission will make a decision at their 
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next meeting. 

Commissioner Eskew informed if there's nothing further this 

hearing is adjourned. 

The Commission recessed for lunch at 12:50 p.m. 

Discussion was held regarding paving the parking lot at the 

animal shelter. 

Ms. Holly told the Commissioners she feels other things have 

priority over paying the parking lot. 

Commissioner Lopez suggested that the Commission take Earl 

Pauley, Park Superintendent recommendation to patch the parking lot 

for approximately $500.00. 

Commissioner Lopez offered a motion to approve payment of the 

animal shelter parking lot and whatever other expenses for the parking 

lot. Commissioner Wender seconded. Unanimous. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to the Mountain Transit 

Authority asking that they provide to the Commission the areas of 

Fayette County that are served by Mountain Transit Authority before 

they appoint a new representative to replace Galen Horrocks. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to the City of Oak Hill 

requesting their approved allocation for Fiscal Year 2004 and Fiscal 

Year 2005 ($4,000) that the Oak Hill Council approved on October 7, 

2003 to improve animal control services through the County. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to Alison Chambers, Director, 

Family Law Masters requesting reimbursement for rent in the amount of 

$2,025.00 for the month of September 2004. 

The Commissioners signed Fayette County Fire Levy Protection 
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Agreement for Loop Creek Volunteer Fire Department and Fayette County 

Fire Levy Replacement Agreement for Pax Volunteer Fire Department for 

the period July 1, 2004 to June 30, 2005. 

Ms. Holly presented the petitions to combine or divide and 

segregate land as submitted by the Assessor's Office. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to approve and sign 

petitions to combine or divide and segregate land for Margaret 

Critchley, John and Melissa Wickline, Janet W. Sutphin, Beldon L. and 

Melanie Lafferty, Jr., Doris C. Stover, William K. Arbaugh, Clinton 

and Ann M. Ferris, and Betty L. Milton. Commissioner Lopez seconded. 

Unanimous. 

Commissioner Wender asked to write a thank-you letter to the 

people who made application for the position of Courthouse Custodian . 

. ~ Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that Carl Harris, Assistant 

Prosecuting Attorney brought in the Amended Ordinance for the Fayette 

County Dilapidated Building and Beautification Ordinance on August 6, 

2004. Ms. Holly presented the Amended Ordinance to the Commissioners 

to sign. The Commissioners signed the Ordinance. 

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that in C-PAC August 

Expenditures there was a reimbursement of $160.62 late filing fee to 

the Internal Revenue Service and there was an expenditure for $202.00 

to L & S. Designs for uniforms but she did not receive an invoice. 

The Commissioners approved releasing the check for $3,500.00 to 

Pannell and Sons. 

Ms. Holly asked the Commission if they were going to respond to a 

letter they received from Delegate Tom Louisos regarding the 
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intersection at Glen Jean on Us. Route 19. The Commissioners replied 

no. 

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that the West Virginia 

County Records Management and Preservation Grants application are due 

by November 1, 2004. 

Ms. Holly told the Commissioners that she has tried to get in 

touch with Christ Slaughter, regarding the personnel handbook for 

Fayette County. 

Ms. Holly told the Commissioners that Mr. Slaughter had left a 

copy of a handbook he had prepared for Harrison County. 

Ms. Holly told the Commissioners she needs to get estimates and 

would need to meet with the Commission and the elected officials to 

get their input. The estimated cost for the handbooks is $5,000.00 

Commissioner Wender suggested getting Chris Slaughter scheduled 

to come down and discuss. Commissioner Wender suggested submitting a 

draft of the Harrison County handbook to the elected officials to 

review. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to hire Chris Slaughter with 

Steptoe and Johnson to prepare personnel handbook for Fayette County, 

cost not to exceed $6,000.00. Commissioner Lopez seconded. 

Unanimous. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed an e-mail from David 

Neal, E911 coordinator to Ms. Holly informing that he has selected two 

additional part-time employers (James Bennett and Brandi Rizo) for the 

911 Center effective upon their respective availabilities. Mr. Neal 

told the Commissioners he will hire both by September 16, 2004. 

8 



Commissioner Lopez offered a motion to approve coloring books for 

the 911 Center, amount $2,000 to be paid out of the 911 Fund. 

Commissioner Wender seconded. Unanimous. 

Discussion was held regarding David Neal's request for a copy of 

the pay wage survey hours. 

Commissioner Wender suggested e-mailing Mr. Neal and inform him 

that he can review the Fayette County Job Descriptions and Pay 

Clarification System in the County Commission Office. 

Commissioner Wender suggested letting Mr. Neal know that the 

Commission is still waiting for his written proposal for a salary step 

increase for the 911 employees as was discussed with them on July 19, 

2004 and a written summary explaining the CAD System. 

Mr. Neal informed the Commissioners he still needs approval of 

the addition of a generator at the Valley Tower site. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed an e-mail from John David 

requesting a drawdown for allocation for the Group Workcamp and the 

Energy Express and the Beards Fork Community Center, amount $1,500.00. 

Ms. Holly told the Commissioners that Mr. David needs to provide 

the County with a letter requesting the allocations. This is needed 

to insert in the voucher. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to General Allen Tackett, 

requesting permission to use the Oak Hill Armory as a polling place 

for the Presidential General Election being held November 2, 2004 and 

future elections. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the 

Reverend Leon Johnson requesting permission to hold a Religious 
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Service on the Courthouse lawn on October 1 to hand out Bible tracts. 

The Commissioners asked that this be forwarded to Carl Harris, 

Assistant Prosecuting Attorney and ask him to write a response. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the West 

Virginia Development Office thanking the Commission for their letter 

of support regarding an Appalachian Regional Commission (ARC) 

application from the National Capital Investment Fund (NCIF). The 

Commissioners asked that a copy of this letter be forwarded to Dave 

Pollard, County Resource Coordinator. 

Dave Pollard, County Resource Coordinator to come down and give a 

status update on the grant for Adena Village. 

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that there are a couple of 

seminars coming up that she would like to attend. The Commission 

approved. 

Ms. Holly told the Commissioners that she needed sometime to work 

on the financial statement. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a notice from the 

Adjutant General's Department informing that Stephen M. Gray has been 

ordered to active duty for special work. 

The Commissioners asked Ms. Holly to hold the check for the 

computer repairs for the Voter's Registration Office. 

Ms. Holly asked the Commissioners if they wanted to appoint the 

same committee they had for the West Virginia Records management 

Preservation Grants program. 

Commissioner Wender offered a motion to appoint the same 

committee to pursue the grant under the Records Management 
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~ Preservation Grant, Charlotte Holly, Bill Laird, Thelma Kincaid, 

Kelvin Holliday, Danny Wright, Dave Pollard, and Paul Blake. 

Commissioner Lopez seconded. Unanimous. 

Commissioner Wender asked that Kelvin Holliday be Chairman and 

have him to call a meeting. 

Ms. Holly told the Commissioners that she checked on dates to 

publish moving Beckwith polling place. 

Ms. Holly told the Commissioners she would publish the notice in 

the Fayette Tribune on September 20 and September 27 and in the 

Montgomery Herald on September 22 and September 29. The hearing would 

be set for October 26, 2004 and the move would be effective January 

24, 2005. 

The Commissioners approved to pay Leon Spencer, Surveyor to 

prepare three precinct maps at $25.00 each plus a charge of $40.00 to 

update any changes. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to the Reverend Leon Johnson 

denying his request to hold a Religious Service on the Courthouse lawn 

to hand out Bible tracts. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed from the Fayette County 

Animal Control Center/C-PAC Monthly Revenue Report, Activity Report 

for the month of August, C-PAC allotment amount, $10,087.30 for the 

month of September and Weekly Fees Collected for the week of August 27 

to August 31, 2004, amount $75.00 and the week of September 3 to 

September 9, 2004, amount $1,120.00. 

The Commissioners signed letters to Helen Milam, Carl Jones, and 

Andrew Miller informing they appreciate their interest in serving the 
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.~ citizens of Fayette County, and thanked them for their time and effort 

in seeking the Courthouse Custodian position. 

The Commissioners signed letters to Cecil Gibson, Dan Potter, 

Mark Shott, Raymond St. Clair, Jr. and Donna Jo Hambrick informing 

they appreciate their interest in serving the citizens of Fayette 

County, and thanked them for their time and effort in seeking the 

Memorial Building Manager/Custodian position. 

The Commissioners signed letters to CAEZ of West Virginia, 

Southern Appalachian Labor School, Fayette County Horseshoe Club, 

Fayette County Weatherization Program, Fayette County Park, Sheriff 

William Laird, Judge John Hatcher, Jr., Gauneka-Ruritans, and Watch Me 

Grow attaching a Legislative Digest Information Sheet for Fiscal Year 

2005 for their project. They are to complete and return to the 

Fayette County Commission Office no later than October 15, 2004. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to Dr. Galen Janeksela, Interim 

President, WVU Institute of Tech informing that they have been 

notified of an interest from the "Watch Me Grow" Starting Point 

program to expand services into the Upper Kanawha Valley Montgomery 

Community and that it is the hope of the Commission that both wvu Tech 

and Starting Points can achieve an agreement that will be mutually 

beneficial as you both strive to provide very important services to 

the citizens of southern West Virginia. 

Carl Harris, Assistant Prosecuting Attorney informed the 

Commissioners that they had no leverage with Equitable Gas Company, 

cannot force a written assurance or attendance at a meeting. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to the Fayette County Board of 
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Education regarding their renewal of a lease for the Memorial 

Building. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed several correspondences 

from the Workers' Compensation Commission. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed several correspondences 

from the West Virginia Association of Counties. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed letters from the 

Secretary of State enclosing the updated version of the Special 

Elections for the Excess Levies and Bond Issues Guide for 2004 and 

regarding the inspection for punch card voting systems and the 

Electoral College Reference Guide. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the Natural 

Resources Conservation Services informing they are in the process of 

updating a watershed protection and flood prevention plan for the 

Dunloup Creek Watershed. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Judy 

Gunsualis, Director Fayette County Public Libraries requesting that 

the Commission increase the level of support that they currently 

receive through the Fayette County Levy. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Jim C. 

Hamer Company requesting that the Commission abate the personal 

property tax assessment of Hamer Pellet Fuel Company of Mount Hope, 

West Virginia. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Charter 

Communications informing of their upcoming price rate adjustments. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed letters from Stepte and 
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Johnson and Schumacher, Frances and Nelson regarding pending lawsuits. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the Greater 

Kanawha Valley Foundation informing that a Community Dialogue meeting 

has been scheduled for Thursday, September 23, 2004 at 7:00 p.m. at 

the Charleston Marriott Town Center. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed an estimate of repairs 

from Sam's Body Shop for County vehicle at the Animal Shelter. 

Ms. Holly asked Patti Payne to forward a copy of the estimated 

repairs to her insurance for repair of the County truck that she 

backed into. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed from the US Bankruptcy 

court a Corrective Order concerning sale of unimproved Nitro 

Residential Lots regarding Multi-Cap Community Action Against Poverty, 

Inc. 

The Commissioners signed a letter to the Governor requesting that 

he issue a requisition on the Governor of the State of Florida for the 

extradition of Jose Robert Ortiz. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed minutes from the members 

of the Committee regarding the Upgrade of US Route 60. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the Branch 

Banking and Trust informing that as of August 31, 2004 the securities 

were held by Branch Banking and Trust as collateral to secure the 

deposits of Fayette County Commission. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed Pledge Statement frm 

SunTrust Bank giving a list that represents securities pledged to the 

Fayette County Commission as of August 31, 2004. 
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The Commissioners signed the Motor Fuel Excise Tax Government 

Refund Application. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from St. Paul 

Fire and marine Insurance Company regarding claim #GP0931280709T001 

Billy J. Rakes. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a copy of a letter from 

the Office of the Attorney General to William W. Sutton regarding his 

speeding ticket he received in Gauley Bridge. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the US 

department of Justice informing that the COPS Office is in receipt of 

Sheriff William Laird's MORE 2001 Progress Report and the agency has 

now remedied the Notice of Noncompliance issued on August 6, 2004 for 

failing to provide such documentation. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a memo from Kelvin 

Holliday, County Clerk requesting that Polly Neely and Joan parsons be 

paid $65.00 each for cleaning and preparation of the ballot and 

votomatics room for the upcoming election. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from West 

Virginia Coal informing that all increases in coal prices have helped 

raise severance taxes, and put West Virginia on a pace to receive 

264.4 million in tax collections during August 2004. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed from Earl Pauley, Park 

Superintendent, an estimate cost of asphalt for the Sheriff Department 

parking lot ($9,195.88) and the animal Control parking lot 

($6,325.00). 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a status report from the 
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911 Center for the period January to August 2004. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed from the Upper Kanawha 

Valley Enterprise Community a notice announcing the opening of the 

Upper Kanawha Valley Adult Learning Center. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed minutes from Page-Kincaid 

Public Service District for the months of July and August. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Stafford 

Consultants enclosing five (5) copies of Estimate No. A for the New 

Haven Public Service District Contract 13 for service and approval by 

the Owner. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the 

Division of Highways requesting assistance in making available (to 

anyone who wishes to review) the Division of Highways projects. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed a remitance from the 

Assessor's Office ($105.00) and the County Clerk's Office ($380.00) to 

the State Treasurer for the Courthouse Facilities Improvement Fund for 

the month of August. 

The Commissioners received and reviewed checks for the 911 Fees 

from Mountain Communications, amount $57.09, VarTec, amount $7.76, Nos 

Communications, Inc., amount $4.00 and Z-Tel Communications, amount 

$40.00; Jail Fees from the City of Mount Hope, amount $145.50 and the 

City of Oak Hill, amount $1,115.50; Franchise Fee from Bradley 

Communication, Inc., amount $545.74; WV Development office-Flex E 

Grant, amount $170.00 and check from St. Paul Travelers, amount 

$465.00. 

Commissioner Lopez offered a motion to adjourn the County 
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Commission meeting . Commissioner Wender seconded . 

The meeting was adjourned a t 4 : 20 p.m . The next scheduled 

meeting is September 27 , 2004 . 
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